Minutes of CSPP Executive Board Meeting
February 16, 2019 – 10:00am – 1:00pm

The Consultation Center

New Haven, Connecticut

Present:  Carrie Christiansen, Elaine Hunter, Ellen Nasper, Ryan Ochoa, Ann Singer, Mickey Silverman, Rachel Torello, Dean Leone, Donna DiCello, Wendy Stewart, Mary Piolo, Susanne Weil, Jill Delaney.

Absent:  Barbara Marcus, Nancy Sachner, Ashley Clayton, Matt Brennan, Elinor Kotchen.

I.
Vote to Approve December 1, 2018 Board Meeting Minutes.
Proposed for approval by Ellen Nasper, Seconded by Donna DiCello – Unanimously approved.

II
Early Career Committee – Dean Leone

Dean reported some discouragement with the fact that only two non-board members attended the Christmas EC event.

He received only a 29% response rate from his survey to ascertain what early career members would be interested in.  Most people would like a peer supervision, rather than a study, group.

All matches for 2019 have been made between Mentors and EC’s, currently there are 12 members being mentored.

III.
Treasurer’s Report – Jill Delaney

Jill submitted a financial report for revenue and expenses for Calendar Year 2018.  

Net Gain for the year was $15,000.   Current cash on hand is $62,000.00.

Jill will provide the Board with a multi-year comparison of Income and Expenses.

For the year, Honorariums and the New Haven Lawn Center account for a combined 42% of expenses.

We need to make a decision by July as to whether to switch to Wild Apricot’s Direct Payment Option, dropping PayPal.  If we don’t opt in to this feature, we will be charged an additional $32/month, or an additional $384/year.  Our monthly fee for Wild Apricot is currently $160.00.  

Jill, Rachel, Elaine and Katherine will explore the benefits of switching and report back. 

Carrie proposed increasing the Regional Representative Stipend from $300 to $400 per year, since the New London region isn’t in need of a stipend. There was a discussion as to whether the Reps needed to submit receipts for the expenses incurred.  Jill said that our practice has been to give lump sum each year without requiring receipts unless a region was requesting additional money. Carrie will consult with APA Guidelines to see how they handle stipends.

IV.
MEMBERSHIP COMMITTEE – Mary Pioli

Mary proposed the recommendation of the LRPC to open membership to all mental health professionals and people in related disciplines who have demonstrated an interest in psychoanalysis regardless of licensing eligibility.  This does not extend to undergraduates. 
Elaine seconded the proposal.  The proposal passed with two abstentions.

This will require an amendment to the by-laws.

V.
PRESIDENT REPORT – Carrie Christiansen

· Carrie proposed that we establish a CSPP Facebook Page to be set up and administered by new member Carla Baker, who will report to Elaine as Chair of E-Communications. 

· Only Carla would have posting authority – members may not post or respond to posts.  The Page would serve as an adjunct to the Newsletter and Listserve – not a replacement.  Content would include articles, links to related sites, announcements, etc. Rachel seconded the proposal.  The proposal passed with one abstention. 

· Carrie proposed that we hire Cindy Kissin as an organizational consultant to the Board.  The purpose of this consultation is to address the difficulty we have been having with attracting and retaining new members to serve on the Board.  

We have received resignations from Matt Brennan, Ashley Clayton and Donna DiCello, all relatively recent additions to the Board.  Leaving members have expressed dissatisfaction with the efficiency and personal dynamics of the Board.

The cost of this consultation is $10,000.  Barbara Marcus submitted, in absentia, her support for this proposal but expressed concern over the high cost.  Jill Delaney registered similar concerns.
The proposal was seconded by Ellen and unanimously approved.  Effective immediately.

· Carrie proposed that we add a Statement of Values to the Website.  She noted that many other affiliated websites include such a statement.

Rachel seconded the proposal.  It was passed unanimously.

· Ira Moses has proposed offering a 4-session seminar to be offered to a maximum of 7 members, at no charge.  This seminar would be held in Ira’s office and would extend CE’s to attendees.  The CE’s could be offered under our current annual contract and the paperwork would be handled by Pamela Siemon. There was discussion of potential problems with limiting this offer to only 7 members.

The proposal was seconded by ______? and passed with 3 abstentions and 1 opposed.

In this connection, Ellen raised the question of whether clinical offerings of this type should be under her purview and brought to the Board through her committee.  This was tabled for further discussion.
VI.
SCHOLARSHIP COMMITTEE – Rachel Torello

Rachel reported that we have three applicants for this year’s scholarship award.  It was agreed that we would grant the award to all three.   Recipients are: Chrystal Shoup, Yehuda Roberts, and Islande Desyr.   Since one recipient observes the Sabbath and cannot attend Saturday presentations, it was agreed that he would be extended the option to attend Mini-meetings.

VII.
LONG RANGE PLANNING COMMITTEE – Wendy Stewart

· The LRPC is proposing to extend Voting Privileges to Student Members.  A Student Member is defined as anyone pursuing a degree in mental health or a related field.
The proposal was seconded by Jill and unanimously approved.

· The board agreed that on occasion we could avail ourselves of voting via the Board-Only Listserve as long as the vote was a non-binding straw poll to ascertain a general trend of opinion on a particular issue. 

· The LRPC proposed that Board Members who could not be present could assign their vote to a proxy.  This, of course, would only apply to proposals that had previously been discussed and scheduled for a vote announced prior to the Board Meeting.
Jill seconded the proposal.  The measure passed with two abstentions.

VIII.
CLINICAL CONFERENCE COMMITTEE – Ellen Nasper

Ellen requested that each Board Member bring one guest to the next Clinical Presentation.  All agreed this was a good idea.

Jill suggested that instead of inviting members to the year-end Board Meeting, we make more frequent reports of our work to the members before each Clinical Conference.  More discussion to follow.

Respectfully submitted,

Jill Delaney

February 21, 2019
